
 

 

 

 

 

Monday, 17 June 

Year 3 Mornington Exc. 

Monday 17 — Friday 21 June 

Prep Enrolment Week 

Wednesday, 19 June  

Year 6 Transition Visit—Dromana SC 

Thursday, 20 June 

Regional Cross Country 

Wednesday, 26 June  

Year 6 Winter Lightning Premiership 

 

Last Day Term 2 

Friday, 28 June —Finish 2.30pm 

 

CURRICULUM DAY 

MONDAY, 15 JULY  

School will begin on Tuesday 16 

July  

 

School Council Meetings 

Tuesday, 18 June in the Staffroom 

 
Term Dates 

Term 2 
April 23* to June 28 

Term 3 

July 16 to September 20 

Term 4 

October 7 to December 20 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

SCHOOL VISION 
Through the Contemporary Learning Experience framework we will provide a rich learning  

environment that is student centred, technology enriched, question driven, skills based and  

contextually relevant. We will promote creativity and provide every opportunity for students to  

develop the essential skills to be active participants in a global community. 

Red Hill Consolidated School  

13th June, 2019 

 

Dear Parents and Friends 

 

As many of you are aware, Leanne Marshall’s secondment to The Department 

has been extended. She has now been appointed the Acting Senior Education 

Improvement Leader (SEIL) for the Kingston district. I speak with Leanne most 

days and she is enjoying this opportunity but is looking forward to returning to 

Red Hill Consolidated School. Leanne will return in the last week of this term. I 

would like to thank and acknowledge Joanne Barnes, who filled in as Acting  

Principal whilst I was on long service leave for the final two weeks of May. She 

did a brilliant job in this role.     

 

I am very happy to formally announce some very exciting news for Red Hill  

Consolidated School. The Victorian Government has allocated $3.2 million in  

capital works funding to refurbish and upgrade our buildings, learning spaces 

and bathrooms. Local Member of Parliament Chris Brayne visited our school  

earlier this week to tour the areas identified as requiring this upgrade. It is also 

anticipated that Victorian Premier, Daniel Andrews will visit Red Hill  

Consolidated School in the coming weeks. The first step for us is to begin  

working closely with the Victorian Building Authority and the Regional Office to 

complete an Asset Management Plan (AMP) in preparation for consultation with 

the appointed architect. This is an enormous win for our school community. 

 

Speaking of building upgrades, our Grade 5/6 buildings are nearing completion. 

The handover date of June 19 may need to be pushed back a week or two given 

the severe weather we have experienced over the past three weeks. Most  

external work is now complete and contractors are now turning their attention 

to landscaping the areas around these new buildings. We are really happy with 

the look and design of these classrooms and can’t wait to get in and make use of 

the cleverly designed learning spaces.  

 

The first of our prep classrooms had their carpet replaced last Friday. Prep C now 

has brand new carpet, with splashes of bright colours, which has made a huge 

impact on this space. The new carpet creates a very fresh and modern look.  

Carpet tiles have been used, allowing us to replace tiles in high traffic areas in 

the future. The remaining prep classrooms will have their carpet replaced during 

the upcoming school holidays. This project was funded with money raised from 

Art Red Hill.   
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Our Grade 4 to 6 students have now all completed the Attitudes to School Survey. This annual survey aims to 

 capture student attitudes, opinions and experiences at school and is aligned with the Department’s Framework 

for Improving School Outcomes (FISO). This gives us valuable feedback to help us set goals and where to focus our  

attention for the future. Last year these results were unpacked with our student leaders, who hosted a student 

forum to dive deeper into these results. All findings were communicated back to school staff for consideration. 

This year these results will form part of our school’s evidence for our upcoming review.  

 

An important  notice was sent home to all families last week, inviting parents to attend a forum  to gather parent 

feedback about teaching and learning, communication, strengths, and areas for improvement in our school. This 

forum will take place next Tuesday evening commencing at 6:00pm and is expected to go for approximately one 

hour. We will also run a question and answer session. If you can attend we do ask that you complete and return 

the RSVP slip.   

 

Teachers have been busy working on their school reports over the past few weeks and are all very close to  

completion. I would like to thank all of our staff for the efforts they put into these documents. It’s been a few 

years since I wrote my last school reports, but I do remember very clearly how much time goes in to this process.  

This year we have made the decision to go paperless with our reporting, although hard copies will be printed for 

all families in Term 3. This decision was made with the impact on the environment in mind.  Although this is 

something new for Red Hill Consolidated School, this is a move most schools have already made. Reports will be 

made available using the Sentral App.  

 

We have a very busy final three weeks of Term 2. Next week is Enrolment Week. If you or any of your friends have 

a child ready to start next year and are yet to return an enrolment form, we ask that you do so before Friday the 

21st of June.  Next week is also Planning Week, which is a great opportunity for teachers to collaboratively plan 

and prepare with their colleagues for next term. Also on the calendar next week is further professional  

development for staff on trauma informed practices.  

 

Finally this week, don’t forget that our 100 Acts of Kindness Challenge is in full swing. Many of our students are 

busy sprinkling kindness around the school and at home and we have a large number who are close to completing 

this challenge. If your child would like to get involved, all they need to do is complete 100 acts of kindness and 

keep a record of these acts. Students who complete this challenge will receive a kindness wristband and will be 

recognised at our assembly and on our Kind Kids Club wall in the foyer.   

 

Have a wonderful day and stay warm.      

   

 

Kind regards 

Gus Wettenhall 

 

 



 

 

 

SPORTS REPORT – WEEK 8 
 

On Thursday 30th of May, students who were eligible to run at a District level from their House results ran at the  

Trueman’s Road Reserve. Students trained twice a week and come race day, the team was primed. Again, the  

students needed to finish in the top ten to progress through to the next level (Divisional).  All students did the 

school proud and 29 students ended up making it through to the next level.  

At the Divisional level which was held at Hastings Foreshore, Max Alekna, Cass Pascoe and Noah Hanson made it 

through to the Regional finals (Thursday June 20th). Well done boys! 

 

GIRLS FOOTBALL & BOYS NETBALL 
Congratulations to our girls football team and boys netball team who both made it through to the Divisional finals 

in term 3. It was a great day for students to experience another sport in a competitive situation. Thanks to  

Jake Hanneman and Jackie Bissett for coaching the teams. 
 

LIGHTNING PREMIERSHIP 
 

 Coming up on Wednesday 26th of June 

 Please return permission slips ASAP 

 Football at Red Hill Reserve 

 Netball at Truemans Road Reserve 

 Soccer at Olympic Park, Rosebud 

 

 

2020 STUDENT ENROLMENTS 

We are currently taking 2020 student enrolments! If you have a child or know 

of any children that are commencing Prep in 2020, could you please collect an 

enrolment pack from the school office.   

           PREP ENROLMENT WEEK 17TH—21ST JUNE 

 

 
 

 



Term 2 CANTEEN   DUTY  

  

Friday, 14th June      3W 

Monday, 17th June & Friday, 20th June   4C 

Monday, 24th June      4G 

Friday, 28th June - Closed End Of Term 

 

     Term 3           CANTEEN   DUTY     

Monday, 15 July- CLOSED 

Friday, 19th July        4H 

Monday, 22nd July  & Friday, 26th July    4K 

Monday, 29th July & Friday, 2nd August     5C 

Monday, 5th August  & Friday, 9th August    5F 

Monday, 12th August  & Friday, 16th August   5HM 

Monday, 19th August  & Friday, 23rd August    6K 

Monday, 26th August  & Friday, 30th August   6M 

Monday, 2nd September & Friday, 6th September    6W 

Monday, 9th September & Friday, 13th September  PC 

Monday, 16th September      PD 

Friday, 20th September - CLOSED. End Of Term 

Please contact Tamara on 0416 171 854 or tcleine@gmail.com 



 

  
Moonlit Sanctuary Keeper Club 

 

Kids enjoy environmental activities, animal encounters and native animal care. 

Day includes: interactions with dingo, python, off-limits animals, feeding animals & food prep, animal  

enrichment activities. Learn about our animals, their conservation and the environment. For ages 7-14 years.  

 

Winter 2019 school holiday dates:  

Week 1: 1 July, 2 July, 3 July, 4 July, 5 July  

Week 2: 8 July, 9 July, 10 July, 11 July, 12 July 

 

Cost: $90.00 per day, or $250 for 3 days (pro rata for additional days).  

Maximum 16 children per day. 

 

Bookings essential as spaces are limited 

Dress for the weather and wear closed-toe shoes, long pants and remember your hat or raincoat.  BYO lunch 

or purchase at the café. 

 

Moonlit Sanctuary 

550 Tyabb-Tooradin Rd, Pearcedale 

Phone 5978 7935 

Web: www.moonlitsanctuary.com.au 

Open daily between 10am and 5pm 
 

 


